Waterside COA Board Meeting Minutes 

July 28, 2020 

Attendance
Jack Jenkins – Chairman
Mike Nuessle – Vice Chairman
Brian Doyle – Treasurer (by phone)
Steve Halsey
David Roberts - Manager

Topics

Annual Meeting
The Board had last year set Saturday, August 29, 2020 as this year’s COA annual meeting date.  However, due to restrictions on in-person gatherings, and to give equal opportunity to all owners to participate, the Board has decided to conduct this year’s annual meeting by mail.

Working with David Roberts, the Board will mail out within the next week an annual meeting package with all relevant information and opportunities to vote for Board members and provide feedback to the Board.  

Board Composition
Cindy Dean has informed the Board of her resignation effective immediately.  According to the COA bylaws, the Board should appoint an owner to replace Cindy as soon as possible.  A number of candidates were discussed and will be contacted.

Volunteer Park Expansion – Variance Application
The Board discussed the status of the neighboring Volunteer Park expansion, including the new dock now existing right on Waterside’s south property line.  As discussed previously, the Board is pursuing a variance application to build a solid fence along the property line to prevent access to our dock.  The variance application has been submitted, and we are now waiting for a public hearing date to be set.

COA Fee Increase
The Board communicated with the owners in May of this year about the need to build reserves for future maintenance projects through a fee increase.  The Board had agreed on a $50/month increase, but deferred the increase due to the current pandemic situation and its impact on people.  The Board decided to defer a decision on when to implement the increase until the next Board meeting in the fall.  

Spa/Exercise Room
Given the increasing cases of COVID-19 in Flathead County, and relevant guidance from authorities, the Board has decided to keep the Spa and Exercise room closed indefinitely.
